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December 28, 2016 RE: Cannon Falls, Minnesota 
TH 19 Utility Improvements 
SEH No. CANNO 123363 

 
 
 
Mr. Ron Johnson 
City of Cannon Falls 
918 River Road 
Cannon Falls, MN  55009 
 
Dear Ron: 
 
Please find enclosed Application for Payment No. 1 for the referenced project.  The quantities completed to 
date have been reviewed and we hereby recommend approval for payment to Schumacher Excavating in 
the amount of $17,789.70.  This amount represents 100% of the work completed and material on hand, 
with 5% held for retainage.  
 
The original plan was to reroute the water and sewer service lines to 107 First Street due to past freezing 
issues.  When the contractor got on-site and we were able to review the locations and elevations of all the 
lines, it was found that the sewer service line did not have enough grade to be rerouted down the east 
boulevard of First Street to the sewer main in Main Street as planned.  The water service (which has had 
the more frequent issue with freezing) was rerouted as planned.  Along with installing the water service 
down the boulevard, insulation was installed at the connection point on each end.   
 
The homeowner has had to let his water run during real cold periods of some winters.  This constant trickle 
of water sometimes led to freezing of the sewer service in the manhole out in First Street (TH 19).  With the 
new water line installed in the boulevard and not being as susceptible to freezing temperatures, it is not 
anticipated that the homeowner will need to run his water thus reducing the chances the sewer service will 
experience freezing issues.  The City also insulated the cover of the sewer manhole in First Street as an 
added precaution. 
 
If approved, please sign and forward payment, along with a copy of the signed pay application, to 
Schumacher Excavating, retaining the original for City records. 
 
Please don’t hesitate to contact me with any questions or comments.  Thank you. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Greg Anderson, PE 
Project Manager 
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